Weldon Library Board Minutes
March 15, 2022
The meeting was called to order by President Amanda Walters at 7:00 P.M. in the board meeting room of the Weldon Public Library.

The rollcall was conducted by Secretary Sandra Sanders. Present were Christi Baker, Danielle Barton, Alycia Brockman, Sandra Sanders, Amanda Walters, Bob Walters, and Susan Westray.  Librarian Lori Rich was also present.
Minutes were presented and there was a motion by Alycia Brockman, seconded by Susan Westray, to accept the minutes of the February meeting as submitted. The vote was unanimous, 7-0.

No one was present for the public forum item on the agenda.

There were no items for Closed Session.
TREASURER’S REPORT was given by Christi Baker. The February beginning balance at First National was $39,529.01.  Receipts for February were $2,731.67. The disbursements for the month were $6,788.59 ending in a balance of $35,472.09 on February 28, 2022. Payroll and expenses for February were also reviewed. There was a motion by Alycia Brockman, seconded by Susan Westray, to accept the reports as presented. The vote was 7-0.

LIBRARIAN’S REPORT was given by Lori Rich.
Early Dismissal Day was on March 2, 2022.  In attendance were fourteen adults and twenty-four children.  The next Early Dismissal Day is April 6th.
Saturday Toddler Time/Story Time was held on February 26, 2022.  Attendance for Toddler Time was one adult and one child.  Story Time attendance was seven adults and seven children.  The next Toddler/Story Time will be March 26th.
Reading Club was held on February 16th and 23rd.  Combined attendance was twelve adults and twenty-one children.  The first Reading Club in March was on the 9th.  Attendance was seven adults and eleven children.
Lori reported the Summer Reading Program has received $635.00 in donations so far. 
Cloud Library Stats: February circulation for Illinois Heartland Library System totaled 28,935 items: 19,528 were eBooks, 9,407 were eAudiobooks. Pay-per-use eAudio totaled 1,497. 
Petty cash funds received for January totaled $582.90; monies from fines, copies and faxes totaled $8.20. Receipts from candy, sodas and coffee equaled $61.40.  Ziffit Book sales were $13.30.  The library received a donation of $500.00 from an "anonymous donor", for replacement of the computer destroyed in the electrical surge on 12/25/2021. Expenses were $41.45 for the month.
The Bi-Monthly report for January and February was distributed by Lori and reviewed by the Board members.

LTC Grant items:  four sets have been sent to Carbondale through SHARE for cataloguing. Some of the remaining kits are now available for checkout.  Lori has investigated a service called Kit & Kaboodle that offers free cataloguing. She recommends we go this route.  It would allow the library to check out kits for an individual creating more accountability.  This system also allows for replacement costs of individual pieces to be recorded.  
First Mid Bank Update:  A donation of $2,000 has been made by First Mid.  This will be deposited into the Reserve Fund.

Lori reported that she was able to purchase a new computer with the donation from an "anonymous donor".  It was purchased from Tech Soup for a total of $389.00, including software.

OLD BUSINESS
The Open Meetings Act and FOIA Officers Online Training for 2021 and 2022 needs to be completed by Bob Walters.  Bob stated this had been delayed due to technical difficulties.
NEW BUSINESS
Policies 32, 33, 34, 35 & 36 were all reviewed.  There were no suggestions for changes. 

New policy #26 – Security Surveillance was submitted for review.  A motion was made to adopt the new policy by Alycia Brockman and seconded by Danielle Barton.  The vote was unanimous, 7-0.

A motion was made by Danielle Barton to rename Policy #1 from “Library Rules” to “Library Rules of Conduct”. This was seconded by Susan Westray.  The vote was unanimous, 7-0.

We have not received a reply from Heartland regarding a Capital Asset Plan as required by Chapter 5, item 9 of the Standards for Illinois Public Libraries.  Information has been requested from the State Library.
FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS

Spring Clean Up
Having no other business, a motion was made by Susan Westray, seconded by Alycia Brockman to adjourn. The vote was 7-0. 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:48 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,
Sandra J. Sanders, Secretary
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